
HELLO FROM MRS MITCHELL

Dear Parents and Carers,

It has been a positive and wonderful couple of weeks here at Leavening, with lots
of exciting opportunities for our children and families. We were delighted to
welcome back our Stay and Play sessions for families with children aged 0–4
years, running every Monday in nursery from 9.30–11.00am. It has been lovely to
see both familiar faces and new families joining us.

Music has been a real highlight too, with Rocksteady lessons starting again and
the Music Service teaching violin to Oak Trees class – the enthusiasm from the
children has been fantastic. We also enjoyed a visit from a motivational speaker
who shared an inspiring talk about neurodiversity, and a high-energy
skateboarding workshop that encouraged children to try something new and
build confidence.

Finally, tomorrow is National Teaching Assistant Day, and I would like to take this
opportunity to thank our hardworking, committed, enthusiastic and caring
teaching assistants. They do a tremendous job supporting all of our pupils, and we
are very lucky to have such a skilled and passionate group as part of our team here
at Leavening.

As always, I am incredibly proud of our children and grateful to our staff and
families for making Leavening such a vibrant and inclusive place to learn and grow.

Together We Can
 My best wishes

Sian Mitchell
Headteacher
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School Attendance

DIARY DATES

OCTOBER
Weds 1  Reading workshop for

parents of KS2 at 3.20pm

st

Thurs 2  Reading workshop for

parents of EYFS/KS1 at 3.20pm

nd

Mon 6  Open day for reception

2026 & Nursery

th

Fri 10th Harvest Assembly 9.30am

then Tea & Talk. All welcome!

Mon 13th(pm) & Fri 17  (am)th

EYFS(Nursery&Reception) 

Stay & Play AND Seeing is

Believing in Conkers & Oak Trees 

 Thurs 23  School photos(am)

FOLS Halloween disco (time tbc-

please look out for parent poll

coming VERY soon!)

rd

Fri 24  Last day of termth

W/C 27  Half term th

NOVEMBER
Mon 3  Training dayrd

W/C Mon 3  Extra-curricular

clubs start-details to follow

rd

W/C Mon 10  Parent/Teacher

Consultations-Contact the office

to book your slot

th

W/C Mon 10  Anti-bullying

week.Wear odd socks day(Mon)

th

Fri 14  Children In Need dayth

DECEMBER
Thurs 4  Christmas Craft

afternoon with parents/carers

th

Also Christmas dress-up day in

exchange for tombola prize

Fri 5  Christmas Fair after schoolth

 Fri 12  Christmas production

performances at 9.30am & 2pm

th

Tues 16  Pantomime visit (Conkers

& Oak Trees). Details to follow!

th

Weds 17  FOLS Movie night

3.15pm-5.15pm

th

Thurs 18  Christmas partiesth

Fri 19  Village carol singing 2pm.

All welcome. End of term  

th



Our Safeguarding Team at Leavening CP School: 
Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Mitchell 

Our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Bennett | Our Safeguarding Governor is: Mrs Isaacs

CONKERS HIGHLIGHTS
Last week, we were delighted to welcome Ryan Swain into our school! Ryan is the founder and head

coach of Ryedale Skate School.  He is a Skateboard GB coach and a strong advocate for making
skateboarding accessible, safe, and inclusive for all. He also campaigns for mental health awareness,

neurodiversity, and community development through skateboarding. Ryan led our workshop, teaching
the children the fundamentals of safe skateboarding. All children fully embraced the opportunity and
had a great time! The Conkers demonstrated such fearless attitudes that the grown ups felt incredibly

proud! Such resilience - well done Conkers!

“The skateboarding workshop was so much fun! I loved trying to balance on the board and zooming
along, even when I wobbled and nearly fell off. The instructor showed us cool tricks and helped us feel

brave to have a go. It made me feel really proud when I managed to ride a little further each time.
Skateboarding made me feel fast and really happy—I didn’t want it to end!” - A Year 2 pupil

This week we also welcomed the lovely Miss Page into our classroom. Miss Page is a post - graduate
teaching student from York University who will be with us until Christmas. Miss Page has slotted into our

little classroom beautifully and is proving to be such an asset to our children already. 
We are delighted to have her!

We have been working very hard on our handwriting skills... 



Ryan Swain Inspirational Talk and Skateboard Workshop
“When Ryan Swain came to our school to talk about You, Me and ADHD, it felt like he really understood

what it’s like to be inside our heads. He spoke honestly about the challenges and the amazing strengths
that come with ADHD, and it made me feel like I wasn’t alone. One of the best parts was when he shared

funny stories from his own life—it made me laugh and also realise that ADHD can be a superpower as
well as a struggle. It was inspiring to see someone who has ADHD achieve so much and still be himself.

One of my classmates said, ‘It was like Ryan described exactly how I think and feel.’ 
The next day, we did the skateboarding workshop. Everyone loved it!” - A Year 6 pupil

  The Digestive System  
“Miss Templeman did a really fun lesson

about the digestive system. 
We used a pair of old tights and mashed up a
banana and some biscuits. We mixed it with

orange juice to represent acid in the stomach
and water to represent saliva.

 It was then put into the leg of a pair of tights.
The liquid was squeezed out. 

We then snipped off the end of the tights and
squeezed the ‘poo’ out.  It was disgusting but

really interesting! ”
 - A Year 5 pupil

OAK TREES HIGHLIGHTS



Wellbeing Champions
“I am so proud of our Oak Trees class for becoming our school’s new Wellbeing

Champions. This role is all about looking after themselves and each other, helping to
make sure our school is a kind, supportive and happy place for everyone. As Wellbeing

Champions, Oak Trees will be learning how to promote positive mental health, encourage
friendships, and remind others about the importance of being active, eating well and

taking time to relax. They will also help share ideas in assemblies and support younger
children to feel confident and cared for. It is a big responsibility, but I know they will do a

brilliant job!” -- Mrs Peel, Well Being Champion

FOLS AGM
Thank you to all those who attended the FOLS Meeting on Monday. Minutes from the meeting will be made

available on our website soon. A warm welcome to our new committee members: Katie Townsend, Steph Preston,
Brett Deadman and Kate Wylie. ‘Welcome back’ to Mrs Isaacs, Ms McEvinney, Ms Kemp, Mrs Mitchell and Mrs

Stockill, who will continue with their roles on the team, as in previous years. 
The Friends play a vital role in planning and running fundraising events that raise much-needed funds to support

our children and school community. If you can volunteer your help at any event, please do get in touch.

Oak Trees parent/carer workshop on English  (reading, writing and spelling curriculum and homework)
We’re excited to invite Oak Trees parents and carers to a ‘Help Your Child Love English’ workshop on Wednesday
1st October, 3.30–4.15pm here at school. This relaxed after-school session is designed to give you a clear picture

of how English is taught in Key Stage 2, with a focus on reading, writing and spelling. 
You’ll also discover simple, practical ways to support your child’s learning at home.

 Children are very welcome to join you, and the atmosphere will be friendly, informal and hands-on – 
a chance to see English through your child’s eyes and celebrate the joy of words together. 

Please let us know if you will be attending. 

WOPPS North Yorkshire Music Service  - Free weekly violin tuition
Children in Oak Trees class are learning to play the violin as part of the Wider Opportunities scheme from

North Yorkshire Music Service. This is made possible thanks to funds from FoLS. 
All children in Oak Trees class, from Years 3-6, will have FREE lessons (with instruments provided) which

will take place every Monday afternoon for the whole academic year!

Young Leadership Team (YLT) 
Our latest Young Leadership Team comprises of Everlie, Cobi, Scarlett, Robin, Charlotte, Ivy

and Riley. This term, the YLT are focusing on looking after our wonderful sensory garden,
continuing to champion our weekly ‘calm club’ and saying ‘Hello to Yellow’ 

in support of World Mental Health Day.

OAK TREES HIGHLIGHTS- CONTINUED

“Learning the violin has been really exciting! In the first lesson, I found out how to hold
the violin properly and how to use the bow. It felt a bit strange at first, but I liked

making my very first sounds, even if they were a bit squeaky. In the second lesson, we
started to play some simple notes and even tried a little tune. It was amazing to hear

how the sounds began to turn into music. I feel proud that I can already play something,
and I can’t wait to get better and learn more songs.” 

- A Year 2 pupil



Conkers phonics and reading parent workshop
We warmly invite parents and carers of children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 to join us for a ‘Help Your Child
Love English’ workshop on Thursday 2nd October, 3.30–4.15pm in school. This friendly after-school session
will guide you through how your child will begin their reading journey in Reception, how this develops through

Years 1 and 2, and how we introduce spelling and writing along the way. 
The workshop will be practical, welcoming and interactive, giving you the chance to see how early reading and
writing are taught and how you can support and encourage your child at home. Children are welcome to attend

too, making it a great opportunity to explore and enjoy English together.
Please let us know if you will be attending. 

Harvest Assembly and Tea and Talk session for parents and carers
We warmly invite all parents and carers (nursery included) to our Whole School Harvest Assembly on Friday

10th October, 9.30–10.00am. Please feel free to arrive after drop-off—refreshments will be available. 
After the assembly, we’d love you to stay for our autumn term “Tea and Talk” to mark World Mental Health

Day—a relaxed session led by Mrs Peel, with time to chat, optional mindfulness activities, and a chance to
unwind over a cuppa and cake. All are welcome; these mornings have been really popular in the past and we’d

be delighted to see both familiar and new faces.

Christmas Craft afternoon* also suitable for parents/carers of nursery
Get ready to sprinkle some festive cheer – we’re inviting all parents and carers to join us for our Christmas Craft
Afternoon on Thursday 4th December, 1.30–3.00pm. Come and spend the afternoon with your child getting

creative and making some wonderful Christmas crafts to take home.
 Expect plenty of glue, glitter and giggles as we get into the holiday spirit together. Christmas jumpers, sparkly
accessories and festive cheer are very much encouraged – the more the merrier! It’s a lovely chance to make

special memories, share the joy of the season, and start December with a smile.

Christmas Play
Children will take to the stage for two performance on Friday 12  December at 9.30am and 2.15pm th

This is always a fantastic event with the children dazzling everyone with their wonderful talents! 
 Due to lack of space, Parents and Carers are invited to one performance only please. Please let us know in

advance which show you will be attending, to assist with our planning arrangements. 
 We look forward to seeing you there.

Other important school reminders
Coats:  Please ensure your child has a coat with them every day. 

Toys:  With the exception of Teacher requests for topics or After School Clubs Teddy Bears picnic, please do not
send any toys (including large keyrings) into school. 

Jewellery: Under no circumstances should earrings or jewellery be worn to school. Under our Health and Safety
Guidance children will be unable to take part in PE or other physical activities such as playtime and lunchtime

play. The guidance states that - The wearing of personal effects, such as jewellery and watches, can present risks
of injury to the person and/or others involved in an activity. Exposure to the risk of injury from such items can

principally occur in Physical Education. As well as this, it states that there have been serious incidents involving
jewellery in PE and physical activity and this procedure protects against that happening. It is not just about

making the wearer of the earring safe, it is about keeping everyone safe. 
Pupil Absence: If your child is unwell, please –

• Email or ring/leave a voicemail with the school office before 8:45am 
• Please always include the reason for absence, not just stating ‘unwell’. 

Please see the link below to support you if your child is well enough to attend school:
 https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-illfor-school/

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-illfor-school/
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-illfor-school/


 A new app, Start Safe, Stay Safe, has been launched to
improve street safety in York and North Yorkshire. 

It offers a straightforward, and confidential way for members of the public to report street,
town and city centre incidents. It also enables authorities to quickly identify patterns of

abuse and criminal behaviour and help them to respond more effectively. 
The app is free to download and available 24-hours a day to people affected by 

street harassment in public places to report their experiences and 
get independent support and advice.

It will enable users to:
·Report anonymously for information only

·Access specialist support
·Capture audio, video and picture evidence

·Report the incident for formal investigation by police or council

It also provides a route through to Stop Hate UK 24/7 helpline 
providing further guidance on support and reporting. 

The Street Harassment app increases reporting from those individuals and communities
who are reluctant to report directly to the police or other statutory agencies. 

https://www.stophateuk.org/report-hate-crime/




Community
Events





27th September 2025
Autumn crafts 






